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Time to get serious about health reform - lobby group
The Australian Health Care Reform Alliance (AHCRA) has called on all political parties to get serious about health reform by working on strategies capable of delivering a sustainable, integrated, equitable and safe health system for every Australian.  
“Clearly there is something wrong with our hospital system when 10 per cent of the patients admitted suffer harm directly related to their health care, and up to 40 per cent of people are at risk of adverse events.  Almost 200 people are dying every week as a direct result of the health care they currently receive," said AHCRA Chairperson Kerren Clark.

AHCRA is a collaboration of 43 member organisations that represent more than 500,000 consumers and health sector workers country-wide.  Its numbers mark it as a powerful health lobby group ahead of the federal election.

Ms Clark said with the clock now running down to the 24 November polling day, it was time politicians stopped ignoring the issue that voters consider a national priority - health.

AHCRA notes that Labor has gone some way in support of its call, by committing to a new National Health and Hospitals Reform Commission to monitor the quality, safety standards and outcomes of all aspects of the country’s health services. AHCRA calls on other parties to commit to such a commission.

It also calls on Labor and the other parties to commit to the five additional priority reforms listed in AHCRA’s 2007 Election Statement, now posted on the website at www.healthreform.org.au
AHCRA members believe only a national, independent body can provide clarification on the current confused system that exists in health, by outlining clear future responsibilities for all levels of government.
“Our health system is nothing more than a series of disconnected programs. The country’s health workforce is facing serious depletion and declining morale. Access to quality health care services remains an ongoing problem for the socio-economically disadvantaged.
“AHCRA calls on all political parties to develop a coherent national health policy. AHCRA also expects a national audit of health expenditure and needs to ensure future equitable health funding, including the identification of barriers to equity,’’ said Ms Clark.
“Health funding should be determined on the basis of need, not political pressure. After all, health care is a basic right and Australia has the resources and knowledge to provide a sustainable, equitable health system to meet the needs of the entire community into the future. 
“AHCRA and its members support any moves to place the health consumer at the centre of the health care system. Services and policy should be based on the dictum ‘nothing about us without us’,” Ms Clark said.
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